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2009 Annual General Meeting Minutes 
December 3rd 2009

Following are the minutes from the Annual General Meeting of the Fairway Hills Residents Association.  Information contained herein is a public record of the proceedings of the meeting as of December 3rd, 2009.  Any updates since December 3rd and the time of writing are not included.  The meeting took place on December 3rd 2009 at 7:30 p.m. at Loyola High School.  The meeting was presided over by Mr. Paul Ryce, Acting-President of the Fairway Hills Residents Association.  Attendance is listed below.  Addendums to the minutes include Financial Statements for year ending 2009. 
Attendance:  25 residents were in attendance this year
	Carol Foster

Dave MacStravick

Dave Pearson

Don Head

Gary Mark

Gord Yanow

Heather McCann

James Martins
	Janine Racco

JoAnn Daxner

Julie Wallace

Keith MacMillan

Kevin Adams

Lisa & Paul Ryce

Lisa Djurfeldt

Luc Guens
	Mark McMahon

Nimet Ahmed

Norma Discenza

Paul & Val Richardson

Pete Puhl

Peter & Maggie Sinuita

Richard Davis

Shaun Jackson

Tom Hendren


7:35 p.m.  Meeting called to order

Paul Ryce welcomed all residents to the 2009 Residents Association meeting acknowledging that without the support of our residents, meetings such as this and decisions surrounding the management of the neighbourhood would not be effective.  The Executive of the Association was introduced as follows:

Paul Ryce – Acting President

Lisa Djurfeldt – Vice-President

Jo Ann Daxner – Treasurer

Norma Discenza – Acting Secretary

Speakers by Special Invitation

Brian Hartnett - Fairway Hills lawn maintenance and landscape groundskeeper
New Website Operator for Fairway Hills

7:40 p.m.

Paul Ryce asked if any of the residents present would be interested in taking over the job Peter Norris held of running the Fairway Hills website.    Gary Mark volunteered to run the FWH Website.
Thank-you to Community Partners
A special thank-you was extended to those in the community who chaired committees, lead initiatives or organized events for the calendar year 2009.

Al & Jo Ann Daxner 


Salvation Army Christmas Eve Drive

Christmas Luminary Committee
JoAnn Daxner
Lisa Ryce 



Neighbourhood Phone Directory, Newsletters, 





& Bunco
Dave MacStravick


Neighbourhood Picnic

Grace McAnn, Carol Mason
Christmas Luncheon
Peter Norris 



Fairway Hills website
Sharon and Gord Yanow 

Entrance Christmas lights and carolling

Lisa Djurfeldt 



Landscaping
Paul Ryce 



Acting President 
Approval of 2008 Minutes 
7:50 p.m.   Motion passed for 2008 approval.
7:52 p.m.    Introduction of Brian Hartnett
· Brian first took a moment to extend thanks for all those who helped with the spring planting.  He also wanted to express how much he appreciates when residents contact him to inform him of the condition of the trees, grass, flower beds, etc.  This communication is of great help to him and his crew and it is always welcome
· First, Brian reviewed what work was done in Phases II and Phase III.  In Phase II for this year, flower beds were freshened up with mulch, and in Phase III, more rocks and mulch were added to improve flower beds 
· Over all, for 2009, more dead trees were removed and new trees being planted
· The cost of the tree pruning was $13,000.  The tree disease, ‘diplodia’ is not just exclusive to the Fairway Hills, it is a disease that all of Oakville is contending with.  There is no cure for this disease 
· The key to combating “diplodia” is to deal with it in a timely manner, the quicker the better
· With bans on sprays, insecticides, only fertilizing and pruning is the best way to keep the trees, flower beds and grasses in the best condition possible
· In order to understand the budgeting for the care of our Fairway Hill green spaces, it must be expressed that for the first 15 years, none of the trees were maintained.  The trees are of course now enormous and their value is in the millions of dollars.  To replace an Austrian Pine, for example, the cost would be $20,000.  Therefore, to replace the dying trees for aesthetic reasons is an issue
· An ongoing solution is to plant new, healthy trees
· $13,000 was spent on pruning in 2009.  As a result, this expense will not be incurred again.  Ongoing preventative maintenance is most cost effective and ensures we prevent widespread disease & destruction of our trees

· These maintenance costs therefore must be factored into future budgets
· Question raised regarding weeds
· Brian agreed there were a lot of weeds and dandelions in Springtime and he is looking into a solution which is both safe and effective
· In the meantime, the best approach is to cut the grass less often to combat the  weeds
· Question raised regarding poor drainage back of Gallery Hill
· Poor grading of the land is the primary cause
· Backwashing of swimming pools is contributing to the problem  
· Backwashing into green space is against City By-laws
· Question raised regarding why grass on boulevard areas was not being cut on a consistent basis
· Brian and his crew have tended to the boulevard areas, which are under the maintenance of the Town of Oakville, when the Town failed to do so (quite often).  However, since FWH is the priority of Brian and his crew, and the Town’s crew are not consistent, the boulevards will go un-kept 
8:21 p.m. Financial Update 
· Jo Ann Daxner presented the budget for 2009; in summary, collections were slow but she tried to be eco-friendly and use email and bulletins to remind residents of their dues
· The Balance Sheet for the period ending November 30, 2009 reflects that receivable dues were still outstanding from seven families

· The Statement of Income for the period ending November 30, 2009 reflects a net surplus of $11,795

· Financial Perspective is that cautionary measures need to be taken into account of what really needs financial attention.  

· $4,000 in arborist fees is going to be budgeted for the landscaping maintenance 
The Fence Repair Project
The fence enclosing FWH is made up of 400 sections.  It is estimated to cost per section $1,100 (with a 2 year warranty).  In order to receive said warranty, all 400 sections would have to be welded.  Residents inquired about how some costs could be saved on this project and one idea was to use sections of the fence that runs between Phase II and Phase III to replace other broken down sections.  
The Capital Budget

There are 3 critical projects that the Community needs to maintain, replace or revive and they are: 
1: the Fencing

2: the Irrigation System

3: the Trees

It is the Committee’s recommendation that the annual fees be increased by $50.00 to create funds to pay for the new fencing in 2015.  The question was asked if it would be more reasonable to ask for a one time payment of $250 per family and have it put to a vote.  It was also proposed that a fence-assessment project fee be created as opposed to having funds for one project in the annual fee.   The goal of increasing the fee is to meet not only the three critical projects identified but other unforeseen challenges.  The goal is to be financially responsible for the long term, not the short term

Increasing the Annual Fees to $750 was put to a vote. Proxies were received by Lisa and Paul Ryce, Lisa Djurfeldt and Joann Daxner.  However, LACK OF ENOUGH PROXIES PROHIBITED this MOTION from being passed. The fee increase will be readdressed at the 2010 AGM and voted on. 

8:50 p.m.  Motion to approve 2009 financial statements was carried 

8:51 p.m.  New Business
· Lisa Djurfeldt is looking for residents to help her with the Landscape Committee.  Please contact her if you are interested – 905-469-4764

· Paul Ryce announced that Club Link would like to host another barbeque for its FWH neighbours.  Paul said we should come out and enjoy the Club’s hospitality.  

8:55 p.m.  Motion to elect a new Secretary and President

· Motion to elect Norma Discenza as Secretary was carried

· Motion to elect Paul Ryce as President was carried

9:00 p.m. Motion to adjourn the meeting carried
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